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ENCLOSURE 1 
NORTH YORKSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL- CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE’S SERVICE 
 
DECISION RECORD & ACTION NOTES FOLLOWING CORPORATE DIRECTOR’S MEETING WITH 
EXECUTIVE MEMBERS – TUESDAY 17 DECEMBER 2013 
 
PRESENT: County Councillors Arthur Barker and Tony Hall 
 
Officers: Pete Dwyer, Anton Hodge, Carolyn Bird, Andrew Terry, Richard Owens, 

Penny Yeadon, Marion Sadler 
 

SUBJECT DECISION/ACTION OFFICER 

1. Notes of meeting 
of 10 December 
2013 

AGREED: as an accurate record  

2. Matters Arising The following issues were discussed: 

Whitby Schools – Cllr Barker confirmed his availability on 5/6 
February and that he would chair the public consultation meeting. 
PD briefed Members on the correspondence with Eskdale School. 

Stokesley CP School – it was noted that the Minute should read 
“Cllr Barker sought clarification”. A response was still awaited on 
requested pre-planning advice. Publication of the Ofsted report 
was still awaited. 

Autism – Cllr Hall indicated that it was likely this would be brought 
to the mid-cycle briefing of Young People’s Overview and Scrutiny 
Committee on 20 December. 

 

3. Budget There was a brief discussion about the outcomes of the JOBO 
meeting on 10 December. Government Settlement was expected 
on 18 December 2013. Early indications showed an additional 
transitional grant for High Needs funding although this was 
unlikely to be ringfenced. 

Cllr Hall reported that Edward Timpson’s announcement on 
“staying put” appeared to be new and additional funding. 

The position in relation to free school meals for all infants and 
additional capital to enable delivery of this initiative was still 
unclear. 
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SUBJECT DECISION/ACTION OFFICER 

4. Home to School 
Transport 
Contracts 

CONSIDERED: Richard Owens presented a report seeking 
approval for the award of contracts arising from the Scarborough 
and Hambleton Area reviews together with 15 other miscellaneous 
contracts. 

There was discussion about the level of savings arising from the 
area reviews and the consultation linked to bus service subsidies. 

AGREED: that the award of formal contracts relating to home to 
school transport services as set out in Appendix 1 of the report be 
approved. 

Key Decision Record Form CYP17/13 was completed for this item. 

 

5. Foremost School CONSIDERED: Andrew Terry presented a report seeking Members’ 
views on their preferred option to secure the future of Foremost 
School. Five potential options had been researched and 
considered for the school, ie: 

1 – continue with existing service 

2 – academisation 

3 – maintained special school with management contract 

4 – procurement of a contract for service with land included 
(through lease or sale) 

5 – procurement of a contract for service with separate land 
disposal (through lease or sale). 

APT clarified that legal advisers had recommended that the 
management of educational services and land be under two 
separate contracts (option 5). It was confirmed that it was 
intended to award the lease to the provider who was awarded the 
contract for educational services rather than another third party. 

For the benefit of Executive Members, who were not involved in 
consideration of the SEND Review in 2006, Andrew Terry provided 
the background to the strategic objectives of the 2006 Review 
and how, following feedback during the consultation, it was 
agreed to establish a BESD school in the west of the County. 

It was noted that a further report would be brought to Members 
on 14 January setting out further proposals in relation to a 
specification for educational and care provision at the school and 
which would also seek to approve consultation on the formal 
closure of the provision as a LA maintained school. 

AGREED: to seek to let a lease for Foremost School, Darley and at 
the same time to secure a separate but linked contract for 
educational services on the site to be implemented from October 
half term 2014. 

Key Decision Record Form CYP18/13 was completed for this item. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ACTION: 
Executive 
Members 
requested 
that an 
updated 
briefing 
note be 
provided 
setting out 
costs 
associated 
with the 
school and 
progress 
made to 
date in 
relation to 
school - 
APT/AH 

Summary 
of recent 
complaints 
be provided 
to Members 
– MES/CAB 
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SUBJECT DECISION/ACTION OFFICER 

The decision was taken under Procedure Rule 16 – Special 
Urgency. 

6. Joint Transport/ 
Young People’s 
Overview and 
Scrutiny 
Committee 

NOTED: Executive Members were briefed on the reports to be 
considered on 19 December concerning the consultations on 
removal of bus subsidies and post-16 transport, particularly the 
steps proposed to be taken to reduce the impact on those schools 
particularly impacted by the proposals. It was agreed that there 
was a need to be explicit at Schools Forum as to the purposes for 
which funding for schools in financial difficulties would be used to 
assist the sustainability of “necessary” schools. 

 

7. School Support 
Staff 

NOTED: Penny Yeadon briefed Executive Members on the ongoing 
consultation with school support staff on a change to terms and 
conditions of employment, including 72 consultation meetings. It 
had now been decided to extend the consultation to 90 days to 
enable further development of proposals. 

 

8. Closing the Gap NOTED: PD briefed Executive Members on the proposal to be 
considered by the Wrea Head Trustees on 18 December 2013. AH 
provided a summary of the background to the Wrea Head Trust. 

Members warmly supported the approach being taken. 

 

9. Any Other 
Business 

Members were briefed on the following matters: 

• Richard Thornton’s Primary School – consultation on 
closure 

• Forward Plan of business – latest version to be forwarded 
to Members. (Cllr Hall) 

• Edward Timpson MP – Cllr Hall reported on meeting with 
minister and discussion on innovation and the potential 
for visit to North Yorkshire  

• Inspection of IAG aspect of Adult Learning Service – 
report to be sent to Cllr Hall once available. 

• Departure of interim AD Quality and Improvement – it 
was noted that Joan Hewitt would return to her role with 
Ofsted on 20/12/13.  

• Head of Safeguarding – Graham Reiter would depart from 
his interim role on 20/12/13. Vicky Metheringham would 
take up her appointment on 1/1/13. 

 

 

 

MES 

 

 

CAB 

 

DATE OF NEXT FORMAL MEETING – TUESDAY 14 JANUARY 2014 

DATE OF NEXT INFORMAL MEETING – TUESDAY 7 JANUARY 2014  
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